COGBILL CEMETERY REGULATIONS

No floral arrangements or decoration will be tolerated on the ground in the mow path
except from two days before Memorial Day through one week afterwards; and one week
after a burial. Any decoration in the mow path will be removed except during the
Memorial Day week and the week following a new burial.

Arrangements clamped to the top of the gravestones will be allowed. If they become a
nuisance by falling to the ground, they will be removed. Only one saddle is allowed per
monument. No saddle will be allowed on a slanted monument.

No flower beds may be planted on top of grave spaces.

Benches or other heavy articles may not be placed beside or on any grave without the
written consent of the cemetery board of directors. Concrete or granite benches for use in
the cemetery will be placed in a designated area chosen by the Cemetery Board of
Directors. If a bench or benches are desired near a family burial site, the family will
purchase the plot an annual maintenance for that plot, and no grave will be allowed in
that plot. A limit of two benches per plot is allowed. Plot is interpreted a one burial site.

No permanent mounds of dirt shall be built over graves. All plots will be kept as level as
possible by the cemetery contractors.

The responsibility and authority for interpreting and enforcing all rules and regulations
rest with the City of Wynne, Cogbill Cemetery Board of Directors and management of
the cemetery.

Anything, whether stated specifically or not, which, in the opinion of the management,
could pose a hazard to the groundskeeper or to the public, is a maintenance problem, or is
contrary to community standards will be removed by cemetery staff without notice as
cemetery scheduling permits.

A rigid outside container of concrete or steel is required.

Temporary markers furnished by the funeral home are intended to mark the grave only
until the family has an opportunity to install a permanent grave marker. The cemetery
allows these temporarily, but is not responsible for their care or replacement.

Any holiday decorations are welcomed, but must meet with cemetery regulations as
stated above. None will be tolerated in the mow path except on Memorial Day week and
one week following a burial.

All plantings in the cemetery must have prior approval of Cemetery Board and must be
maintained by the family. Overgrown, dead or dying shrubs will be removed.





